Center Township
Board of Supervisors
June 9, 2020
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Townsh p Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 9, 2020
at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rozersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispiz, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors were
present.

Paul made a motion to approve the May 1 eeting minutes as read. Harry seconded and the motion was
carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Bids for the construction of a new pavilion/restroom at the park were opened and read by the Board of
Supervisors at noon on June 9, 2020. The bids were reviewed by the township engineer, Harshman CE
Group. Three bids were received as follows:

MacBracey Corporation $86,970.00
Maxim Constructon, LLC $88,000.00
TBI Contracting, Inc. $157,500.00

Harry made a motion to award the bid conzract to MacBracey Corporation. Paul seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to advertise for the adoption of an ordinance updating the pension plan. The
only changes were the clarification of a fu_l-time employee and whether part-time employees may

participate. Paul seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Harry stated that Clean Up Week was very successful and the sewer line smoke testing went well. No
reports have been given on the mosquito testing.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15
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